
March 24, 2009 
 
 
Mayor Devine & Common Council Members 
7525 W. Greenfield Ave. 
West Allis, WI  53214 
 
Re:  NR 216 Reporting Requirements 
 
Honorable Mayor & Council Members: 
 
On April 1, 2004, the City received its NR 216 Discharge Permit from the Wisconsin 
Department of Natural Resources.  The permit is a culmination of an effort that started in 1996 
with the City’s filing of a “ NR 216 Pre-application Permit”.  The acquisition of the permit 
brings the City into compliance with both Federal and State laws applicable to storm water 
discharge permitting. 
 
Section “H” of the permit - “Reporting Requirements and Compliance Schedule”, as the name 
implies, directs the permit holder to enter into a number of clean water initiatives over a period 
of years.  In turn, as each initiative is undertaken, the permit holder must document various 
pieces of information relative to the initiative and provide this information to the Department of 
Natural Resources in an annual report. 
 
This communication serves to notify you that all of the reporting requirements mandated by the 
NR 216 permit for calendar year 2008 have been met and are embodied in a report submitted to 
the Department of Natural Resources entitled “City of West Allis 2008 NR 216 Report to the 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources”.  This report was delivered to the DNR the week 
of March 23, 2009.  A copy of the report is on file in the Department of Public Works and is 
available for review upon request. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Michael F. Pertmer 
Director of Public Works 
 


